[image: image1.jpg]


City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-6808 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM
TO:

Mayor Marco A. Salvino, Sr. 


Vice Mayor Albert C. Jones 
Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte 



Commissioner Paul Fetscher, Sr.
Commissioner Bobbie H. Grace 
FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Brad Kaine, Public Services Director 


Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., Deputy Director/City Engineer
Date:

July 18, 2016
RE:           
Bid 16-002 – CDBG Year 41 Solar Lighting Project


Change Order #1

Introduction and Background

Solar Lights were requested as the City’s CDBG 41st Year funded project.  Lights will be installed at various locations within CRA which is the delineated CDBG eligible area.  
On March 18, 2016, bids were received for the CDBG 41st Year Solar Lighting project for Dania Beach. On June 14, 2016, the City Commission awarded the bid to MBR Construction Inc. (MBR) in the amount of $164,662.00.  Further, the City Commission requested that if any CDGB funds were left over additional lights would be added to the list. The City Commission directed staff to prepare a Change Order for additional lighting at the same pricing attached in Exhibit “A”. Appropriations for this project are available through the CDBG Year 41 Grant Proceeds and are appropriated in the Grant Fund Infrastructure Improvement Account No. 103-39-58-541-63-10.

Recommendation

It is recommended the City Commission approve change order #1 to the solar light contract with MBR in the amount of $21,199.32, for three additional lights bringing the total project cost to $185,861.27 and direct the City Manager to execute same. 
